
 

 

PRESIDENT 

PAUL KRABBENHOFT 

Moorhead, MN 

(701) 799-0369 

paul.krabbenhoft@maswcd.org 
 

VICE PRESIDENT & 

WC AREA 2 DIRECTOR 

CHARLES RAU 

Rice, MN 

(320) 493-9503 

chuck.rau@maswcd.org 
 

SECRETARY/TREASURER & 

SW AREA 5 DIRECTOR 

CLARK LINGBEEK 

Comfrey, MN 

(507) 920-9884 

clark.lingbeek@maswcd.org 
 

NW AREA 1 DIRECTOR 

RANDY SCHELLACK 

Glyndon, MN 

(701) 238-8121 

randy.schellack@maswcd.org 
 

NE AREA 3 DIRECTOR 

KURT BECKSTROM 

Milaca, MN 

(612) 390-2459 

kurt.beckstrom@maswcd.org 
 

METRO AREA 4 DIRECTOR 

DOUG SCHOENECKER 

New Prague, MN 

(952) 758-3435 

doug.schoenecker@maswcd.org 
 

SW AREA 5 DIRECTOR 

CLARK LINGBEEK 

Comfrey, MN 

(507) 920-9884 

clark.lingbeek@maswcd.org 
 

SC AREA 6 DIRECTOR 

MARK SCHNOBRICH 

Hutchinson, MN 

(320) 587-3760 

mark.schnobrich@maswcd.org 
 

SE AREA 7 DIRECTOR 

RANDY SMITH 

Adams, MN 

(507) 438-4570 

randy.smith@maswcd.org 
 

NC AREA 8 DIRECTOR 

KEN LAPORTE 

Pillager, MN 

(218) 746-3927 

ken.laporte@maswcd.org 
 

IMMEDIATE PAST  

PRESIDENT 

ROLAND CLEVELAND 

North Branch, MN 

(612) 978-3989 

roland.cleveland@maswcd.org 
 

STAFF 
 

Executive Director 

LEANN BUCK 
 

Assistant Director 

SHEILA VANNEY 
 

Office Manager 

STEFANIE MARTINEZ 

MASWCD 
Minnesota Association of Soil and Water Conservation Districts 

255 Kellogg Boulevard East, Suite 101, St. Paul, MN 55101    651-690-9028    www.maswcd.org 

 
March 18, 2022 
 
Senator Bill Ingebrigtsen 
Chair, Senate Environment and Natural Resources Finance Committee 
 
Re:  SF 3020 (Ingebrigtsen) Conservation reserve program appropriation to provide state 
incentives. 
 
Chair Ingebrigtsen and Committee Members: 
 
On behalf of the Minnesota Association of Soil and Water Conservation Districts, thank you for 
the opportunity to share our support for SF 3020 (Ingebrigtsen) Conservation reserve program 
appropriation to provide state incentives. 
 
As the organization representing the state’s 440 elected SWCD board members and their over 
460 professional employees, MASWCD supports state incentive funding for those enrolling or 
re-enrolling in the federal Conservation Reserve Program (CRP). 
 
In our more than 80-year history, SWCDs have long-established working relationships with our 
partners at USDA. Approximately 70 of our 88 SWCDs are co-located with USDA Natural 
Resources Conservation Service and Farm Service Agency office at the field office level. 
 
The federal Conservation Reserve Program is an important tool for getting conservation 
practices on the ground, and SWCDs often work in partnership with our federal partners to 
reach out to landowners, to assistant them with enrolling in the program, and to provide 
technical assistance with writing the conservation plans that accompany those enrollments. 
 
SWCDs appreciate state efforts to help the program make better financial sense for those 
considering the program. 
 
Thank you for your consideration. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Sheila Vanney 
Assistant Director 
Minnesota Association of Soil and Water Conservation Districts 


